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MEMORANDUM

DATE:
February 23, 2004

TO:
Mayor and Board of Commissioners

FROM:
Director of Public Safety

COPIES:
Town Manager, Deputy Town Manager, Director of Public Works, Asst. Police Chief

REF:
Request for authorization to request that the North Carolina Department of Transportation to conduct a traffic safety study on that portion of U.S. Highway 158 at its intersection with Gull Street.

Forwarded, as an attachment is a letter dated February 6th, 2004 from Debbie Ferrell Moore, General Manager of Tanger Outlet Center, Nags Head. In Ms Moore’s letter she is requesting  “the Town to initiate the process necessary to create an intersection at Gull Street and Highway 158 with appropriate signal lights.”

The requested location of this traffic signal light would be at the center of the Tanger Outlet Center property and would require culverting or bridging the existing drainage basin. In addition, a driveway would also need to be installed on the west side of U.S. Highway 158 to permit access to the Tanger Outlet Center property.

In addition to Ms. Moore’s letter, I have had several conversations with her regarding the traffic congestion and traffic safety at the Tanger Outlet Center. In one of these more recent conversations she advised that Mr. Stanley Tanger, Chairman of the Board, Tanger Factory Outlet Centers, had offered to pay for the cost of the acquisition and installation of a traffic signal light on U.S. Highway 158 at its intersection with Gull Street. Ms. Moore further advised that Mr. Tanger did not feel that Tanger should pay for the cost of culverting or bridging the North Carolina Department of Transportation drainage basin or for the cost of driveway entrance off of Highway 158 which is also in the NCDOT right of way.

Town Staff along with the Town’s Engineer and NCDOT Engineers have visited the Tanger property and held many discussions over the past few years regarding the many traffic safety issues associated with the Nags Head Tanger Outlet Center property.

Town Staff, with the support of the Town Manager, is recommending to the Board of Commissioners that authorization be granted to request that a formal traffic study be conducted by the North Carolina Department of Transportation on U.S. Highway 158 to assess the many traffic safety issues related to the Nags Head Tanger Outlet Center.

Town Staff will answer questions that the Board of Commissioners might have.      

